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License: 05-17401-01
Docket: 030-12693

GTG-Fox Geotechnical Services, Ltd.
,

ATTN: J. Craig Vaughn, President
'

4765 Independence Street
,

Wheat Ridge, Colorado 80033 :
!

SUBJECT: RESPONSE TO NRC INSPECTION REPORT 030-12693/94-01
L

1

Thank you for your letter of May 17, 1994, in response to our letter and
i

attached Notice of Violation both dated April 19, 1994. We have reviewed your

reply and find it responsive to the concerns raised in our Notice of
,

Violation. We will review the implementation of your corrective actions
iduring a future inspection to determine whether full compliance has been

achieved and will be maintained.
,

1

Sincerely,

.

Charles L. Cain, Chief ;

Nuclear Materials Inspection Branch
cc:
Colorado Radiation Control Program Director
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May 17,1994

2 4
U.S. Nuclear Regulatory Commission
Attention: Document Control Desk
Washington, D.C. 20555

Subject: Reply to Notice of Violation, Docket: 030-12693, License: 05-17401-1

Gentlemen:

In response to your notice of violation dated Aprii 19.1994, we are submittmg the following explanation
of the reason for the violation, the corrective steps taken, and the program in-place to prevent further
violations of this type.

This violation ocentred as the result of inaccurate record keeping on the part of my predecessor in the
position of Radiation Safety Officer. In March of 1993, I assumed the position of Radiation Safety
Officer. At that point in time, I began to organize the records so that accurate tracking of each gauge's
maintenance, leak testing and usage was accomplished. This included inventories performed every six
(6) months as required by our license. It was during the October 1993 inventory that I discovered Troxler
gauge number T3418255 was not on the inven:ory and had not been leak tested with the other gauges
during that round of testing. I immediately placed that gauge on our invemory and performed the wipe
test which I sent off for lea'i testing. The results of that test and the subsequent test have been nit

To prevent a repeat of this occurrence, wipe testing for the leak test and gauge inventory are perfonned
concurrently to ensure that all gauges in inventory are tested. This is performed at a maximum time
interval of six (6) months between tests. Additionally, any transfers of gauges are noted in the inventory
at the time of transfer so that the inventory is accurate at all times.

We achieved compliance on November 15,1993.

Should you have any questions regarding this or other matters, please call.

Very truly yours, ,

GTG-FOX GEOTECliNICAL SERVICES, LTD.

hesidttA$d utici- /

James C. Blankenship. P.G.
Radiation Safety Officer

JCB/mjm/DCN D0316.94

cc: Regional Administrator

DENVER OFFICE BOULDER OFFICE
4765 Independence Street 5763 Arapahoe Ave., Unit L

M Wheat Ridge, CO 80033 Boulder, Colorado 80303N (303)424-5578 . _ //h (303) 447-9008
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